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PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

NOVEMBER 18, 2021, RM40 – TELEMETRY/COMMUNICATIONS REQUIREMENT, 
LEVEL 2 TIMELINES, COST MATRIX, VCREF DEFINITION 

 
WORKING GROUP MEETING 

 
November 9, 2021 

 
RM40-2020-01, IN THE MATTER OF 15 DCMR CHAPTER 40 – DISTRICT OF 
COLUMBIA SMALL GENERATOR INTERCONNECTION RULES,  
 
and  
 
FORMAL CASE NO. 1050, IN THE MATTER OF THE INVESTIGATION OF 
IMPLEMENTATION OF INTERCONNECTION STANDARDS IN THE DISTRICT OF 
COLUMBIA,  
 

1. The Public Service Commission of the District of Columbia (Commission) hereby 
gives notice that pursuant to Order No. 20991, the Commission will reconvene the RM40 Working 
Group on November 18, 2021.  In accordance with the Commission’s directives in Order No. 
20991, the RM40 Working Group will continue to discuss: (1) the Potomac Electric Power 
Company’s (Pepco) telemetry and communications requirement; (2) timelines and procedures for 
interconnection facilities and system upgrades; (3) the cost matrix; (4) virtual Community 
Renewable Energy Facility (VCREF) definitions; and (5) other issues surrounding Level 2 
systems.  The RM40 Working Group meeting will be held from 1pm to 3pm virtually through 
Microsoft Teams.  Commission Staff (Staff) shall preside over the working group meeting and file 
meeting minutes in the above-captioned dockets within fifteen (15) days of the meeting.   
 

2. The Commission issued a Notice on October 5, 2021, reconvening the RM40 
Working Group.  The meeting was held on October 19, 2021.  While stakeholders made 
presentations on certain issues, all issues were not finalized.  Therefore, Staff indicated that 
subsequent RM40 Working Group meetings would be held.  
 
RM40 Working Group Meeting 
 

3. The RM40 Working Group meeting will be held on November 18, 2021, from 1 
p.m. to 3 p.m. virtually through Microsoft Teams.  Staff will preside over the working group 
meeting and file minutes in the above-captioned dockets within fifteen (15) days of the meeting.  
The Working Group is expected to continue discussions surrounding: (1) Pepco’s telemetry and 
communications requirement; (2) timelines and procedures for interconnection facilities and 
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system upgrades; (3) the cost matrix; (4) VCREF definitions; and (5) other issues surrounding 
Level 2 systems.   

 
4. Persons interested in participating in the RM40 Working Group should notify the 

Commission of their intent to attend no later than noon, November 15, 2021, by sending an email 
including: (1) the participant’s name and organization, if application; and (2) whether the 
participant or organization will present a PowerPoint or other presentations.  Participants should 
send an email to Jamond D. Perry, Attorney Advisor, at jperry@psc.dc.gov and psc-
commissionsecretary@dc.gov – subject line: “November 18th RM40 Working Group Meeting.” 
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